 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

April 3, 2011
Meeting was called to order by Shirley Krieger at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger Harry Heller Nadine Arney John Kopala Don Pepples 

	Tom Turner Mary Barkl Barbara Rippstein Victor Fragnito Ibis Valles

	Frances Cartwright Russ Henzel Jim Scarlett Pat Golic Judy Edmonds 
Kay Ibeck


Our next meeting will be Tue, May 1, 2012, 1pm at Glendale Library, Foothills Branch 19055 N. 57th Ave. Glendale, AZ

Minutes

A motion to approve Mar meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   
Treasurer’s Report

Tom presented copies of the expenses and income for month of Mar, we discussed who Tom will turn the checkbook over to, Vic and Francis will be new signers and will do an audit when the turnover happens, the  board approved.   
Electronic Tools

Russ gave an update on the status of e-mails and the web activity  and ask that new officers provide their information and he will update Board notification file.
Bridge Publication Status

Reviewed the April Bridge, John will make the necessary changes and get it ready for distribution.  John asked for names of people who attended the events so that he could add them to the pictures in the April Bridge.
Membership Report 

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
718 (386 e-mail) (85 both)
Assoc


  71 (9 e-mail 1 both)
 
VIPs 


  25 (20 are e-mail)
New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Programs and Event Status

2012-2013 outings were discussed, the calendar is shaping up and there are several volunteers who will host the events. 

Scholarships 
Jim gave update on scholarships.  We need to decide what we want to do, dollars or # of recipients, Honeywell said they would  increase their portion to $3000.  Jim is leaving us, so there is an opening on the board for scholarship director.
Old Business
We discussed the Christmas dinner/dance.  SRC split from HRC and we will hold our Christmas function at the Elks Club.  Vic to invite Garrett and GE to join us.
New Business   
We need more people to attend the annual meeting, see if you can get more people to sign up.  It was approved that Jane would purchase door prizes and that meals that day would be free for the personnel who attend and are assisting the Speaker Tim Mahoney.  
Harry had the HRC supplies at his home and would deliver to each event where needed for several years, those supplies will now be stored with Mary.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:55 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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